Mr Elton Humphrey

Secretary

Senate, Community Affairs, Legislation Committee

Parliament House

Canberra  2600

Dear Mr Humphrey,

The Doctors' Reform Society (DRS) would like to provide a few points to the Committee regarding the Health Legislation Amendment (Gap Cover Schemes) Bill 2000:

* the medical profession has generally been opposed to any scheme which might limit their ability to set their own fees. There is no indication that this will change.

* private health insurance premiums have been increasing at over 7% per annum for the last eight years and spending on private hospitals is increasing at 8.4% per year. The private health industry has not been able to control costs in the recent past and there is no indication this industry will be any more successful at cost control in the future. (During the same period overall spending on health in Australia only exceeded inflation by 0.1% per annum).

* Continuing excess inflation in the private health sector can be expected in he immediate future and as a result private health insurance premiums will continue to rise well above the general inflation rate. As the current Federal Government has written a blank cheque for the private health insurance industry by way of the private health insurance rebate, Australia's public health system will be under greater stress as even more public funds are siphoned away from the public health system to pay for this rebate and to prop up the inefficient and expensive private health insurance industry.

The moves to gap insurance will make the private health system even more lucrative for specialist medical practitioners in particular. As a result staffing in the public health system will be endangered as specialists move from the public sector to the private sector. Either the public system will become seriously under-staffed or the public system will have to increase remuneration to attract staff back from the private sector. Similar problems will also occur in nursing and the allied health areas.

The winners from this legislation will be medical specialists and private hospitals. The losers will be the general public, especially that 70% of Australians who rely on the public system. The privately insured will face ever increasing insurance premiums and will probably in many instances face large gap payments.

Yours sincerely

Dr Peter Davoren

President 

Doctors' Reform 

